CITY OF MARION POLICE DEPARTMENT

1001 W. Deyoung St. Marion, IL 62959 (618) 993-2124



Regarding: 3rd Annual Marion P.D. Halloween Spooktacular

From: Detective Maria S. Dwyer Marion Police Department

1001 W. Deyoung St., Marion, IL 62959

Cell #: 618-579-9641

Office #: 618-993-2127, ext. 1206

Fax #: 618-997-7509

mlara@marionpolicedept.com

The Marion Police Department will, once again, be hosting the **3nd Annual Marion P.D. Halloween Spooktacular** on October 27th at 5:00 p.m. Last year's event was once again an over the top success with a guesstimated 3,000 plus visitor turnout. This year, we hope to continue our progress and expand our outreach, by offering a memorable evening that promotes positive interaction between the police and our community.

We are asking for your support by inviting you to directly participate in the fun! The trunk or treat stations are a vital part of this event. Therefore, if we fail to progressively expand the number of participants, our hopes of this event continuing to be a success will be limited. Please join us in the festivities by decorating your own trunk or treat station (table or vehicle). Also, feel free to promote your business or organization by whatever creative means you can think of. We only ask that this event remains 100% free to our visitors.

If your direct participation will not be possible this year, please consider this as an open invitation for future events. Alternatively, we would also be appreciative of any donated goods (Halloween candy, hamburgers, hamburger buns, single serve ketchup and mustard packets, disposable napkins, single serve chips/snack bags, single serve juices, single serve bottled water, Halloween decorations, etc...) to support this year's event. Your continued involvement will ensure that we will be able to reach out to an even greater number of people within our community and be able to provide them with food, festivities, and a safe place to spend some time during their Halloween celebrations.

We wish to thank you in advance for any support you may be able to provide and look forward to your participation in the 3rd Annual Marion P.D. Halloween Spooktacular.

Warmest Regards,

Detective Maria S. Dwyer

Ret. M.S. Dwg-, 039